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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 
 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
 
SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS 
 
The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for 
Council’s approval: 
 
 
#15/50  Michael J. Fox Foundation for Parkinson's Research  
               'Back to the Future to Make Parkinson's History' Fundraiser 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT this grant application be denied. 

 
  REPORT 

 
An application was received from Tony Hampton on behalf of the Michael J. Fox 
Foundation for Parkinson’s Research requesting a grant to assist with a fundraiser to 
be held on 2015 October 21 at the Michael J. Fox Theatre. 
 

Request: Unspecified                     CPA:   2014 - No Application 
                                                                                      2013 - No Application 
                                                                                      2012 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends this grant request be denied as it does 
not fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 
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#15/51  Big Sisters of BC Lower Mainland  
  Mentoring Programs 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $4,000 be awarded to Big Sisters of BC Lower 

Mainland in support of mentoring programs provided by the organization. 

 
  REPORT 

 
An application was received from Big Sisters of BC Lower Mainland requesting a grant in 
support of mentoring programs provided by the organization to girls in Burnaby for 2015. 

 
Request: $10,000     CPA:  2014 - $4,000 

2013 - $4,000 
2012 - $4,000 

 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends a grant in the amount of $4,000 be 
awarded to Big Sisters of BC Lower Mainland in support of mentoring programs provided 
by the organization for 2015. 

 
#15/52(a) Christmas Luncheon/Dinner Grants  

 Seniors  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $7.00 per person be awarded to senior groups 

applying for their 2015 Christmas Dinner grants. 
 

  REPORT 
 
An application was received from the Edmonds Senior Society requesting a grant to 
assist with the cost of providing a Christmas Lunch for eighty (80) Burnaby seniors to be 
held at the Edmonds Community Centre, Arts Room on 2015 December 10 at 12 p.m. 
 

Request: Unspecified    CPA: 2014 – $7.00 per person 
2013 – $7.00 per person 

 2012 – $7.00 per person 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $7.00 per 
person be awarded to seniors groups for their 2015 Christmas Dinner grants. 
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#15/53  BC Lacrosse Association  
2015 Canadian Lacrosse National Championships - 
Team BC Box and Field Lacrosse 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $875 be awarded to the BC Lacrosse Association in 

support of travel expenses for five Burnaby resident/players to compete in the 
2015 Canadian Lacrosse National Championships. 

  REPORT 
 
An application was received from the BC Lacrosse Association requesting a grant to 
assist with travel expenses for five (5) Burnaby resident/players to compete in the 2015 
Canadian Lacrosse National Championships (Box and Field Lacrosse). The athletes will 
participate in 2015 Team BC Lacrosse programs as follows: 

 

 Ellie Delich – Junior (Female) Team – Nationals in Calgary, July 21-25 

 Tea Cecic – Midget (Female) Team – Nationals in Calgary, July 21-25 

 Nicole Kuhn – Bantam (Female) Team – Nationals in Calgary, July 21-25 

 Tyler Schweitzer – PeeWee (Male) Team – Nationals in Whitby Aug. 2-8 

 Johnny Edin – U15 Field (Male) Team – Nationals in Halifax Aug. 28-39 
 

Request: Unspecified    CPA:  2014 – $875 (5x$175) 
2013 – $525 (3x$175) 

  2012 – $350 (2x$175) 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $875 be 
awarded to 2015 Canadian Lacrosse National Championships – Team BC Box and Field 
Lacrosse. 

 
 

#15/56  Royal Canadian Legion No. 148  
  Remembrance Day Ceremony – Confederation Park Reception 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT an in-kind grant up to the amount of $990 be awarded to the Royal 

Canadian Legion No. 148 to cover facility rental costs at Confederation Park for a 
reception following the ceremony at the Cenotaph on Remembrance Day 2015.    

  REPORT 
 
An application was received from the Royal Canadian Legion, North Burnaby Branch 148 
requesting an in-kind grant for the use of the Confederation Park Banquet Hall to host a 
reception following the ceremony at the Cenotaph on Remembrance Day, 2015 
November 11.   
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 Request: In-Kind Facility Rental  CPA: 2014 – $1,142 in-kind facility rental 
      2013 – No Application 
         2012 – No Application  
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends an in-kind grant up to the amount of 
$990 be awarded to the Royal Canadian Legion No. 148 to cover facility rental costs at 
Confederation Park for a reception following the ceremony at the Cenotaph on 
Remembrance Day 2015.    

 

#15/57  Royal Canadian Legion No. 148  
  Remembrance Day Ceremony – Confederation Park Cenotaph 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT an in-kind grant up to the amount of $6,000 be awarded to the Royal 

Canadian Legion No. 148 to assist with the cost of obtaining tents, chairs and a PA 
system for use at the Confederation Park Cenotaph on Remembrance Day 2015. 

  REPORT 
 
An application was received from the Royal Canadian Legion, North Burnaby Branch 148 
requesting an in-kind grant for tents, chairs and PA system to be used at the 
Confederation Park Cenotaph on Remembrance Day, 2015 November 11. 
 
 Request: In-Kind equipment  CPA:  2014 – $6,000 in-kind 
     2013 – $6,000 in-kind 
        2012 – No Application (referred to Parks) 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends an in-kind grant up to the amount of 
$6,000 be awarded to the Royal Canadian Legion No. 148 to assist with the cost of 
obtaining tents, chairs and a PA system for use at the Confederation Park Cenotaph on 
Remembrance Day 2015. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Councillor S. Dhaliwal 
Chair 

 
Councillor P. McDonell 
Vice Chair 

 
Councillor D. Johnston 
Member 


